
9.45am

Welcome: Pat Elias
Opening Hymn 315: 'Be With Us Gracious Lord', Eleanor Elias

Prayer: Pat Elias
Mission Spotlight: Pastor M Musgrave

Meditation in Music: 'Jesus, You are the Radiance'
Ruben Mazilu

Bible Study Groups
Mission Offering and Prayer: Pastor M Musgrave

Closing Hymn 296: 'Go Preach My Gospel', Benjamin Elias
Benediction: Pat Elias

Host Today: Rachel Ntata
Preacher: Sam Neves

Scripture Rreading: Exodus 20:8-11
Praise Leader: Beatrice Dan
Co-ordinator: Chantal Alen

THE SINGING GROUP will be going to at 3.30 pm.

THE PRAYER CORNER. Let us continue to pray about the 
situation in the Ukraine.

THE SOUP RUN next Friday, 14 March, will be by the Youth 
Department and the driver is Brian Davison.  If you wish to go 
on the soup run please contact Pat Walton.

NEXT TUESDAY TALKS, 11 March , Jacques Venter will talk on the
topic “The Thing That Christians Love To Run From”. A light 
supper will be served at at 7pm. The talk starts at 8pm. Invite 
your friends and neighbours to come they will be most 
welcome.

GLUTEN FLOUR is now available from Pat Walton.

ADRA COLLECTION IS NOW ONLY 3 WEEKS AWAY and will last 
just 3 weeks. When we give our time to collect we can help to 
change lives.. Clean water, Education are some of ADRA 
projects. Why not book your territory this week. See Ed 
Hammond for more details. 

THE NEXT HEALTH LECTURE will be held on Thursday 27 March at 
8pm.  Dr. Christopher Levi will be presenting – 'Can Life Begin at
70'?

MESSY CHURCH: 15 MARCH. We are now FULL for local Church 
families. For those who have received their confirmation letter, 
we would like to invite your family to join our team on the 15th 
at 3.30pm for a share and prayer request time in the main 
sanctuary.  We look forward to seeing you all then.

HELP IS NEEDED! The Messy Church team is looking for someone
who would be willing to make a post box for the prayer 
requests written by those attending. If you are willing and able,
please can you speak to either Emma, Estelle or Judy. Thank 
you.

CHOIR MEMBERS. To the all the church Choir members – there 
will be Choir rehearsal every Friday at 7pm until Easter. We are 
preparing the Easter Service. New members are welcome! 
Let’s praise Him together! 

THE WELFARE DEPARTMENT is in urgent need of bed linen and 
duvets – both sizes. Plus Food.

THE SOUP R  UN needs men’s clothing.

FAMILY MINISTRIES PRAYER BASKET  is still with Terry and 
Jean Menkens. Let us please pray for their family, and 
that the Great Hope through knowing Jesus Christ will 
become real in their lives.

YOUTH WORKERS RETREAT! Are you interested in working 
with the youth at SPC this year? Or do you feel called to 
reach out to our youth? If so, we would like to invite you 
to attend our Youth Workers Retreat at Theobalds Park 
Hotel, Cheshunt, 1-2 March 2014. Please see Carolyn 
Guenin for more information.

THE COMMUNITY CHAPLAINCY group will be going out 
today at 3 pm. This week we will continue visiting the 
Meridian Estate. Please join us in this ministry - a good way
to reach our community and talk about their possible 
needs and how our Church may be able to help them 
through our outreach programmes and other avenues of 
service. For further information, please contact Enoch, 
enochkanagaraj@yahoo.co.uk 

STANBOROUGH SCHOOL INDIA Project Team returned 
safely on 2 March after a very blessed time serving the 
orphans. We would like to thank you all for your prayers 
and your support. We praise and thank God for His care 
and protection. 

DEACONESSES’ MEETING. Calling all deaconesses to 
attend this important meeting at 3pm on Sunday 16 
March in the Armstrong Hall. Please let Paulina know if 
you are unable to come.

THE MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY CHAPLAINCY SERVICE 
(CCS  ) would like to thank June Coombs for her support 
and the excellent article which will be published on the 
front page of the Watford Observer, covering the special 
Indian Dinner fund raising evening.

CHILDREN'S POETRY COMPETITION. Children, would you 
like to raise funds to help save other children's lives? Enter 
our poetry competition and your sponsorship money will 
go towards helping ADDRA to help others and change 
lives.. Please come to the Armstrong Hall after the service
to collect instructions and sponsorship forms from Joy 
Bussey. 

ANOTHER POPOULAR PANCAKE & GAMES NIGHT

TONIGHT!

 The parallel team would like to invite you to attend our
extremely popular pancake evening tonight. Games for our
younger audience will start 6.15-7.15pm.  Pancakes, with

amazing toppings, will be served at 7.15pm. 
And when you've had enough to eat, there will be games for

the youth and adults. 

Parallel Service

Sabbath School Announcements Announcements



11am

Meditation Text

'Your Word is a lamp to my feet,
and a light for my path'.

Psalms 119:105

Introit

Silent Prayer

Call to Worship
'Speak, Lord, in the stillness,

While I wait on Thee;
Hushed my heart to listen,

In expectancy.'

Invocation: Psalms 25:4,5

Hymn 592: 'Joyful, Joyful'

Tithes & Offerings

Family Prayer

Children’s Story: Pastor Jacques Venter

Flute Duet: 'I Heard the Voice of Jesus Say' 
Jose and Samuel Gil

Scripture Reading: Exodus 20: 8 – 11, Estelle Elias

Hymn 213: 'O Word of God Incarnate'

Sermon: 'Free to Be', Pastor Jacques Venter

Hymn 322: 'O Day of Rest and Gladness'

Benediction

Serving Elders: Kish Podder and Jim Huzzey
Organist: Brian Combridge

CONTACTS
Pastoral Team

Jacques Venter 
jventer@secadventist.org.uk; 07868 546 941

Mary Barrett
mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk; 07961 777 446

Sam Neves
samneves@mac.com: 07522 088007

Stanborough Centre Office
Centre Manager: Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320372 

AV Advance Requests/Bookings
spcavteam@gmail.com

DVD Recordings of Services
Available to order from the desk after the Divine Service

Stanborough Park College of Music
Jiae Ahn, Tel. 07837 404 261 / Email: spcmahn@gmail.com

Bulletin Deadline WED 3pm
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org

SUNSET TIMES

 Today: 5.53pm   Next Friday: 6:03pm

8 March 2014

Welcome To
Stanborough Park Church

'You, my brothers and sisters, 
were called to be free...'

Galatians 5:13

Pastoral Team: Jacques Venter; Mary Barrett; Sam Neves
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road
Watford WD25 9JL

01923 894 664 
www.stanboroughchurch.org

www.spsda.co.uk/watch 

Divine Service YOUTH EVENTS

8 MARCH
Pancake and Games Night from 6.15pm

Hosted by the Parallel Team. Bring your friends and family for
great food and great fun!

15 MARCH
Social, 7-9pm (Age 11-18)

Coming Soon... THE GAME


